
 

1 

 

BOARD OF HEALTH 
1196 MAIN STREET 

HOLDEN, MASSACHUSETTS  01520 

 
TELEPHONE (508) 210-5542 

Facsimile (508) 829-0252 

HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

 

Town of Holden 

Board of Health Meeting – Remote Meeting 

January 19, 2021 

 

Members Present - Mr. Michael Mazloff, Michelle O’Rourke, Stella Adu-Gyamfi 

 

Others Present:  Pamela Harding – Director Planning & Development, Denise Monteiro – Recording 

Secretary, Karyn Clark – Director, Division of Public Health, Central MA Regional Public Health 

Alliance    

  

Approval of Meeting Minutes December 15, 2020 

 Michael Mazloff made a motion to approve the Decmber 15, 2020 meeting minutes, Michelle 

seconded the motion. APPROVED 

 

Title V Inspections Completed 

 63 Elmwood Ave – Passes  

 10 Mason Road – Passes  

 887C Main Street – Conditionally Passes 

 

Systems Being Installed 

 NONE 

 

Systems Being Repaired 

 NONE 

 

Health Agent Reports/Updates – Danielle Edmands – Regional Environmental Health Specialist 

 

Housing/Nuisance 

 

 Received a complaint about Stewart Chocolates on 12/17/20 due to lack of crowd control. 

Danielle spoke with owner about making sure to limit and space out the number of people in the 

establishment. Signage was posted on the door as to how many people could enter at a time.  

 Received a complaint about Big Y on 12/24/20 due to lack of crowd control, mask wearing and 

social distancing. Danielle did a site visit on 12/24/20 spoke with manager. Observed proper 

COVID safety guidance at establishment.   

 100 Chapel Street. Housing complaint. Re-inspection scheduled for end of January 2021. Had to 

reschedule due to illness at the residence.   
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 Danielle did a site visit on 12/29/20 at 19 Harrington Drive. Have closed out the case because the 

items on the property at this time do not pose a public health risk. Occupant has had 

communication with the building department to help resolve issue.   

Food Inspections 

 Residential Kitchen – Bugaboo Creations 

 Cheoy Lees 

 Wong Dynasty 

 Donut Kitchen 

 

Discussion on COVID Vaccinations 

 Karyn Clark spoke about the vaccination clinic currently operating at the Worcester Senior 

Center for Phase 1 Emergency responders. The clinic is running smoothly and plans are 

being discussed for a longer term care plan. She asked if Holden would be ready to operate 

the EDS site for seniors. 

 Pam Harding said we are ready to set things up but not sure how to get the vaccine or how to 

register the software. 

 Karen said Pat Bruchmann has the information and can order the vaccines for you and have 

them delivered to you. The software being used is Prep Mod. 

 Michael Mazloff said the Senior Center would be a great place for an EDS site for the seniors 

over 65 and 75. 

 Pam said she would talk to Louise at the Senior Center to find out about storage capacity and 

approximate numbers of seniors in the age range. 

 Pam asked Karyn about the clusters and how they are reported, there have been clusters in 

Holden that we were not notified about. 

 Karyn will talk to the nurses about reporting the clusters to the individual towns. 

Next Meeting TBD 

 

Adjourned 6:47 PM 


